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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 

Sampson Room, Memorial Hall at 7.00 p.m. on 9th January 2018. 
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander; H Rodgers, P Whitney, S Turner, B Hanley.

	In attendance:
	 C Cave (RFO); Suzanne Case and Chris Wilkinson (Marketing Group); M Wellington (Manager); G Foy (Assistant manager); S Wyatt (Clerk)

	
	

	125/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllr. J Marsden; Ashley Watts

	126/17
	
	G Foy, M Wellington, C Wilkinson, S Cass declared an interest because of their employment at the pool. 

	127/17
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	128/17
	
	There was no public participation.

	129/17
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 6th December 2017 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	130/17
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group; The New Year’s Day swim, a King George’s Field event,  was a roaring success – visitors from far and wide attended; there was a good publicity piece this week with BBC Look North; the Carol concert went very well; South Yorkshire out door swimmers have been for their first of several sessions. The many successful events from last year are being reviewed to be arranged again this year. It was agreed that the Memorial Hall should be booked for a workshop with a wider group helpers, swimmers, lifeguards etc., for further ideas. It was suggested that the funding from KGF and the day to day running of the pool are explained at this workshop.

Pool staff photos are being arranged on the first training day to be ready for the first open session. Staff on duty each the day will be indicated on the photo board.

	130/17
	.1
	The session time’s board will also show cool/cold water sessions to advertise the fact.

The cool season will be advertised with a reduced water temperature. It was agreed that this is to extend to the December Carol concert so that the water is heated for this event

	131/17
	
	Band Concert. c/f to the next meeting, Cllr. B Hanley to feedback on band information obtained.

	132/17
	
	Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues;
All machinery is working fine.

Dave Garton will be painting the band stand in early March subject to a satisfactory quotation.
Hallamshire Heating have been booked to service the pool water boilers 29/01/18.
The Aqua Run service has been arranged.

The changing room boilers service has been arranged – quotes should already be in hand as this didn’t get done last year.
Quotes have been requested for the internal showers to be upgraded. One quote currently received is for £5,434. All three quotes will be forwarded in due course.

Fencing repair – Richard (village caretaker) has been requested to call Mike to discuss this work.

Quotes for companies to address filtration and pumping system have been requested with appointments being made in the near future to attend site. The SPC had previously agreed that a consultant would be paid for. Ash is to be asked to pursue a consultant by Peter.
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The filter sand replacement is overdue – Mike/George are to obtain quotes as well as for the newer technology alternative to sand.
Abbeycliffe have started work – 4 weeks work is required but this is weather dependent as there is concrete to be poured.

Additional items to be quoted for outstanding and erroneous work from previous works. Polysolar (who sub-contracted company 123) are to be advised that the work is being done and that they will be billed. Clerk to write to Polysolar (speak to S Gedye re work that needs doing).

The café toilet soil pipe needs moving away from a window at a time when the café is closed.

	132/17
	.1
	Three quotes have been obtained for the new season brochure - £425, £389 and £395 for 15k leaflets. It was agreed that Print Works at £395 will be used again as they have been used previously.

	133/17
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence. Nothing to report. 

	134/17
	
	Solarium; The works are in hand with Abbeycliffe.

	135/17
	
	Staff: 

Mary is to be trained on Aqua Fit to share the sessions with Rob.

Some First Aid renewals are required which will be arranged as cost effectively as possible, may be with the George Hotel.

Staff levels are as previously with no resignations advised so far.

	135/17
	.1
	George and Mike’s Pool Plant Operator’s certification needs to be renewed. A course is available in Rotherham for £300 each. Agreed.

	135/17
	.2
	Ian Nicks is to be asked to provide consultancy. Clerk to contact.

	135/17
	.3
	Swim England have contacted the pool and have visited to discuss suggestions for Sport England involvement around outdoor swimming. The minutes are to be circulated by Mike.

	136/17
	
	Finance:
Cool water swimming – surplus approx. £1,900.

King George’s Field New Year’s Day swim – takings £1,777 spectators £202 refreshments £470.

Cold water swimming takings to 4 January £1,300.

	137/17
	
	Items for the next meeting – Information about bands from Cllr. Hanley

	138/17
	
	Confirm date of next meeting as 13th February 2018 at 7.00 pm in the Sampson Room.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 8.20 pm.
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